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We thank God for his blessing during the challenging times of the last year. 

We thank the CMDFA Board for their support. And we thank IHS Global, the Saline leaders, 
for their excellent support. 

While bringing many difficulties, Covid-19 has also brought many opportunities to innovate. 

We have transformed Saline from a face to face format to an online zoom format. We have 
changed a localised meeting structure to a more national format via zoom, often with the 
extra benefit of collaborations with overseas partners. These linkages have brought 
opportunities to bless and be blessed. 

We especially thank our friends in ICMDA Oceania and Seachange, the ICMDA Southeast 
Asia region. 

The CMDFA Saline structure grows stronger. We now have two master trainers and five 
trainers. We have trained around fifty people in the past year. I  seek accreditation as a 
Saline coach. 

The new year will hopefully and prayerfully bring increased growth!

Yours in His service 

Dr Michael Burke 

CMDFA Saline Coordinator 
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